2024 Senate Joint Resolution (SJR) for an Independent Redistricting Commission (IRC)
Sponsors: Senator Leo Jaramillo and Representative Natalie Figueroa
The proposed SJR, if passed by both chambers of the Legislature, would put the question of creation of an independent redistricting commission on the 2024 ballot If passed by a simple majority of the voters it would assign the responsibility for redistricting to an independent redistricting commission. 
The IRC will consist of 9 members, 3 from each of the 2 parties with the largest number of registered voters and 3 from minor parties and those who are unaffiliated, chosen as follows:

In August of each year ending in zero (2030), the Secretary of State (SOS) shall mail out applications, to 4 percent of a random selection of qualified electors proportional to party affiliation. The SOS shall also accept applications from others who may be interested. From those applications, a total of 120 will be randomly selected to reflect the demographic and geographic diversity of New Mexico (40 from each of the 2 largest parties and 40 from unaffiliated/minor parties) This selection will take place in a public venue. There are prohibitions placed upon applications from past elected officials, candidates for elected office, and paid lobbyists., among others.

Those 120, nominees shall be submitted to the president pro tempore of the senate, the senate minority floor leader, the speaker of the house and house minority floor leader who may each strike up to three applicants from the pool.
In a public venue, 6 commissioners shall be randomly selected from the remaining 112, striving to represent the geographic and demographic makeup of the state. The appointees shall include two members each from the two political parties with the largest number of registered voters affiliated with the party in the state and two members who are affiliated with other political parties or who are unaffiliated voters. Those six commissioners then select the final three commissioners. Should the 6 selected commissioners not be able to reach a majority on the selection, the three additional commissioners will be randomly selected from the remaining pool. The full IRC will then select a chair.
The independent redistricting commission (IRC) shall develop district plans for congressional districts, state legislative districts and other districted state offices following each federal decennial census. The commission shall develop district plans in accordance with the traditional redistricting guidelines such as compactness, contiguity communities of interest and consideration of political boundaries including those of Indian nations.  
The redistricting commission will hold public meetings and may incorporate suggested changes to its proposed district plans in accordance with public comments and testimonies it receives, but shall not subordinate those to the requirements of traditional redistricting principles
The commission shall file with the secretary of state the commission's approved plans for senate, house of representatives and congressional districts and other districted state offices by October 1 of each year ending in the number one (2031). The approved plans shall determine the districts for use in the succeeding primary and general elections for the respective bodies.
www.fairdistrictsnm.org			fairdistricts@lwvnm.org
